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Wow! What an amazing experience that was! My  son’s and my first AirVenture at Oshkosh 
was beyond expectations. We enjoyed camping with chapter friends and meeting up with 
other friends from the aviation community. I know my RV-14 build just got a whole lot more 
expensive as well! I look forward to hearing about everyone else’s experiences and sharing 
mine at the August meeting…this Tuesday evening. If you weren’t able to make it this year, we 
hope you can make plans to join us next year! In addition to sharing Oshkosh stories, we have 
a few other topics to cover and move forward on for the Chapter. Look for discussion on 
updating our AV equipment, Young Eagles events upcoming, and a KRAP fly-in breakfast. As 
always, keep sharing the love of aviation, and bring a guest(s) to the meeting and events. Let’s 
get more folks involved.________________________________________

________________________________________

Great News!!!

Jim Hayward has agreed to take on the job of “web master.” He’ll 
be letting us know what we can do to help him.  Thanks so much, 
Jim!



Next Meeting:
Tuesday August 10

Rick’s hangar/clubhouse

6:00 Burger Burn
(Please bring a dish, dessert, or 

munchies to share. Every thing else will 
be provided.) Donations appreciated.

7:00  AirVenture  experiences

Meeting will follow.

Officers
President Josh Scott
Vice President Arie LaCroix
Secretary Gary Schroeder
Treasurer Dan Benkert

Volunteers
Newsletter Molly Benkert
Web Site Jim Hayward
Young Eagles Darrel Sauder
Safety Officer Jerry Densmore
Tech Advisor Jerry Densmore

Treasurer's  Report
By Dan Benkert

Balance brought forward…………..……………….....…$4209.11

Donations received for tribute to Milo…….…….…1735.00

Balance on hand………………………………………..………4409.87

GAAC………………………………………………………..……..$4082.54
Basic BHFCU account……………………………………………25.20

Betty (& Milo) Schindler Memorial
August 2, 2021

Black Hills National Cemetery

Betty was an integral part of our chapter. For years she 
arranged, set up, and cleaned up afterwards for our burger 
burns. She helped with Young Eagle events. If a helping hand 
was needed, Betty was there. She was also an active 
AirVenture  volunteer. But most importantly, she was just a 
really nice, gracious lady.  I miss her.

Molly

Upcoming  Events

Friday, August 13     Young Eagles Event 
Sturgis Airport,, 8:00. AM. 
Approximately 30 Rapid City Club for Boys will be 
participating.  However all are welcome. I have 
pilot volunteers. I still need table/paperwork 
volunteers. Please call me by Wed August 11 if you 
can help. 

Darrel  431-9609
Chapter 39 Young Eagles Coordinator.
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By Gary Schroeder

Dan called a meeting to order 7:10

Guests tonight
Dave Utter
Dave Hougland
Kim and Mike Harding

Program
Dan and Terry showed a video of their flights over the Colorado River and Grand Canyon when they 
worked for Horizons mapping the path of the Colorado River.

Treasures report
General aviation advisory committee total $4082.54
Milo‘s memorial total $1735.00
Dan started a discussion regarding the chapters income and reserves. Without more income, we are 
using more money than we are taking in.
The question about dues, should we raise them or work harder to recruit new members?
Also there was discussion about the extra funds from Milo‘s memorial.

Air venture Oshkosh
The plans to meet up at Oshkosh for the fish fry and the chapter potluck were discussed. For 
questions contact Rick or John.

Fly-ins
There is a fly-in in Spearfish September 11 with a plan to fly young eagles.
Darrel is planning a young eagles event August 13 in Sturgis, it will be on a Friday.

August meeting
There was a motion to have our normal meeting in August by Jerry, Brad second the motion, and the 
motion past.

Social media
Jim Hayward is working on our social media webpage to update the information.
Chuck Trumble will set up a FaceBook page for the chapter.

Chapter banner
Jerry will check at Oshkosh to see what National can do to help replace our chapter banner.

Meeting adjourned. 8:05
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Dave’s Pietenpol Gets Certified


